## Town of Ashby, Massachusetts

## **Finance Committee Meeting**

June 27, 2017

Present: Kevin Stetson (Chair), Rebecca Walsh, Doug Leab, Sharon Stetson

Start: 7:33 pm

Minutes: No quorum, could not vote on minutes.

John Okerman has resigned from the Finance Committee. He has moved out of Massachusetts.

Discussion: Wages, Kevin sent an email to Bob Hansen, Town Administrator, asking if Mike Bussell, Fire Chief and Steve Beauregard, Acting Highway Superintendent, could be at tonight's meeting to explain department wages. Mike or Steve did not attended the meeting. Another question the Finance Committee had for the Fire Chief was in regards to the aerial ladder, what was the actual cost or is it still being leased?

Year-End Transfer: There was a discussion regarding the Highway Department, how things were being handled with Bill Davis. Also, since both Steve Beauregard and Bill Davis were being paid out of the same wage how this would affect this year's budget. How long will Bill Davis be collecting wages?

Voting on Year-End Transfers:

3 - Approve

1 – Abstain

Kevin abstained from voting due to lack of email response from the Town Administrator. Adjourned 8:12 pm

Sharon Stetson
Finance Committee